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ALBERTA & THE NORTH REGION VICE PRESIDENT 

MAY 2013 – DEC 2013 REPORT 

TO NATIONAL EXECUTIVE 

Brothers and Sisters,
This report represents my activities within the Alberta and the North Region from May 2013 to December 2013.
May 27-31
Facilitated JLP UMCC in Regina, SK
Jun 3

DRDC National UMCC

Jun 10-13
TC Bargaining Meeting with Manitoba TC Members
Jun 15
Local 908 Wainwright meeting
Jun 18
LFWA WFA meeting
Jun 24
LFWA WFA Consultation Committee meeting – cancelled due to flood
Jun 27
LFWA UMCC

Jun 27
National Executive Conference Call

Jul 28-Aug 1
TC Bargaining Meeting
Aug 19-22
Finance Committee meeting

Aug 27
Calgary TC Ratification Vote

Aug 27
TC Conference Call

Aug 27 
Cold Lake TC Ratification Vote

Aug 28-29
Winnipeg TC Ratification Vote

Sept 3

Swift Current TC Ratification Vote


Sept 4

Dundurn TC Ratification Vote

Sept 5

Regina TC Ratification Vote

Sept 9

Suffield TC Ratification Vote

Sept 9

Lethbridge TC Ratification Vote

Sept 10
Calgary TC Ratification Vote

Sept 11
Edmonton TC Ratification Vote

Sept 12
Lacombe TC Ratification Vote

Sept 13
Edmonton TC Ratification Vote

Sept 16
Calgary TC Ratification Vote

Sept 16
Winnipeg TC Ratification Vote

Sept 17-19
Winnipeg UMCC JLP
Sept 20
Travel home from Winnipeg

Oct 6-22
Annual Leave

Oct 28-31
Vancouver JLP UMCC clinic

Nov 1-3
Demonstration outside Conservative convention in Calgary

Nov 14-17
UNDE Bargaining Conference in Toronto

Nov 17-21
UNDE National Officers meeting
PORTFOLIOS
COMTRA - Sister Chamberlain reporting

FINANCE – Brother Turcq reporting
LFWA 
· UMCC – 1ASG confirmed LFWA Bases are not adopting a new “Travel Policy” and will continue to follow the NJC Travel Directive.  1ASG also clarified that SWE will not be allocated to O&M to fund training/TD.  Wainwright second level grievances will be heard via teleconference/video teleconference or scheduled when appropriate pers is on site.  Wainwright UMCCs will be held with the Garrison Coordinator (Maj rank).  Human Resources and 1ASG advised they are unaware of what Vacancy Management Reports are nor were they aware these reports used to be shared. 1 ASG committed to looking into the issue further.  See Annex B for the unsigned Record of Discussion.
DRDC
· See Annex A below for minutes of the DRDC National UMCC meeting held Jun 3, 2013.  Next meeting scheduled for Dec 3, 2013.
· It has been difficult to secure the numbers of positions lost in DRDC.  I have thus far been able to ascertain 39 positions within DRDC have been lost due to WFA processes (28 positions at Local 907; 3 positions at Local 614; 8 positions at Local 649).  
· Please continue to encourage your DRDC Local Execs to forward their UMCC meeting minutes to myself.

· I have recently been made aware of an EG Career Progression scheme that is being developed at Atlantic DRDC.  I am awaiting further information from the Local to determine the impact on the membership.

TECHNICAL SERVICES (TC) BARGAINING

The TC Collective Agreement was ratified October 18, 2013.  PSAC tentatively posted the new CA on their website because the Treasury Board does not plan to post it until December 2013.
CAMPAIGNS

We Are All Affected Campaign – Members are having challenges getting the campaigns completed.  30905 has provided tumblers and lunch bags (bought with Local funds) to assist with this campaign, the membership has been quite receptive.
Medicine Hat Santa Claus Fund – Local 911 Firefighters held their annual Toy Drive in November raising over $10 000.00 in gifts and monetary donations for local underprivileged children. 

REGIONAL REPRESENTATIVES

Thank you to all the Regional Representatives below for their continued participation and activities on the various committees:
Education Coordinator – Brother Jason Elder, Local 911

FR Steering – Brother Blair Winger, Local 911

FR Wellness – Brother Jason Elder, Local 911

Young Worker Rep – Sister Robyn Westgarth, Local 910

Human Rights – Sister Deb Sutton, Local 902

MEMORIALS

John Staats 30907
I would like to send a special thank you to Deputy VP Jason Elder for covering my absence during my vacation and completing the onerous task of reviewing all Bargaining Demands within the Region in addition to selecting the Bargaining Team Nominees within the region in coordination with MB&SK Deputy VP Della Bennett.
ANNEX A:

minutes

union-management consultation comittee (umcc) 

defence research & development (drdc) 

held on June 3th, 2013, 10:00 to 12:00

Defence Research & Development Canada 

305 Rideau Street, ottawa

Chairpersons

Dr. Marc Fortin, Assistant Deputy Minister (S&T)/CEO DRDC (Co-Chair) 

Mr. Todd Faulkner, Shop Steward, International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers (Co-Chair)
Present

Dr. Ross Graham, Director General S&T Strategic Decision Support

Mr. Guy Vézina, Director General S&T Army

Mr. Eric Fournier, Acting Director General S&T Centre Operations
Ms. Huguette Chevrier, Employment Relations Officer, Professional Institute of the Public Service of Canada

Ms. June Winger, Vice-President, Union of National Defence Employees
Mr. John Donohue, Professional Institute of the Public Service of Canada
Mr. Phil Furlan, Director S&T Human Resources (DSTHR)
Ms. Louise Perron, HR Programs and Policies Advisor, DSTHR
Observers

None

Regrets

Michael Margolian, Chief of Staff 

Mylene Ouellet, DG S&T Corporate Services

William Wong, Departmental Representative, Association of Canadian Financial Officers

	SUBJECTS
	DISCUSSION
	ACTIONS BY

	1. Opening Remarks
	· Dr. Fortin welcomed all participants 

· Dr. Fortin also welcomed Todd Faulkner as Matt MacLeod‘s replacement as co-chair, representing the bargaining agents.

	

	2. Review of ROD – Actions Items Dec 2012 minutes
	Talent Management: 

· Phil Furlan confirmed that the Talent Management Framework was shared with employees on 6 March 2013 through the DRDC Info Bulletin.  To date, talent management processes has been launched for EX minus 2 and above for all occupations across the Agency and DS-06. 

· Dr. Fortin stated that talent management is being extended to all employees in the next year.

Transformation DRDC: 

· General statistics were provided as information.  Some WFA situations are not yet completed as employees are still on LWOP.  Upon their return, SERLO processes will be completed. Todd Faulkner asked how long will we wait. Dr. Fortin talked about a two year milestone and that it needs to be studied case by case.  Phil Furlan will provide an update at the next meeting.

HR Strategy and Plan  – Orientation:

· Program to be developed in 2013-14, vice 14-15.

FTE Update:

· Dr. Fortin explained that we are very close to reaching our target and that we are developing a staffing strategy to resource our organization to deliver the S&T program.

Delegation for Health and Safety (H&S):

· A listing of all H&S committees and Adhoc Committees was shared with members.

· Eric Fournier talked about the CORA Return to Work Committee, which is composed of Center director, chief scientist and HRO representative; together they developed a Return to Work Plan.  They received the training from DND; the committee works well.
	DSTHR

	3. Approval of Agenda
	· Agenda approved by committee members.


	

	4.  Term of Reference (TOR)


	· A revised DRDC UMCC Terms of reference (TOR) was developed to align with the new DRDC governance.  Prior to the current meeting, membership had the privilege to review.  The final version was discussed for approval. Additional minor changes were proposed by John Donohue. The presence of military members present at UMCC was discussed; it was decided that their presence was not necessary; we will engage them if an issue arises.

· In the context of the new governance, John Donahue asked if we will keep the Centre LMCC, as the majority DGST will be in Ottawa.  Phil Furlan replied that local LMCC should remain in centres; however he proposed that a single NCR LMCC be established based on the current Corporate Office LMCC, where the DGST Programs organizations could be included.  In addition, he has proposed to include CSS, as no union representatives were available to attend their LMCCs.  This proposal will provide efficiencies and rationalize the number of LMCC in the NCR.  If key issues are raised for a specific organization, then an adhoc LMCC may be convened to address the issue.  Phil Furlan proposed that this combined Corporate office LMCC be adopted and be piloted in the next year. All were in favour.


	DSTHR

	5. Union Items
	DRDC Transformation:

· Todd Faulkner asked an update on the DRDC reduction.  Dr. Fortin replied that reductions are unfolding according to plan.  No additional reductions are currently planned. We are developing a strategic staffing plan to resource our organization to deliver the S&T program.  In retrospective, Dr. Fortin would like to look back at how we done our reduction and question ourselves how could we have done it differently.  

· John Donohue asked if DRDC will be able to hire although DND has not reached its reduction target.  Dr. Fortin replied that some organizations would have the ability to hire if they have reached their target, but they still require presenting to the Civilian Workforce Management Board (CWMB) a business case to justify hiring for critical or new positions from outside DND.  Due to the DRDC reduction success, Dr. Fortin was invited as a member of the CWMB.

· Todd Faulkner asked the effect on our FTE number if we would hire. Dr. Fortin answered that there are still departure and we have to look at each position if its support the S&T program.  June Winger requested clarification on the CWMB.  Dr. Fortin explains that he is not attending as a DRDC representative, as a new member to provide insight on reduction activities.  He also confirms that DRDC will still require going the CWMB for any external to DND hiring.

Integrated Corporate Service:

· Dr. Fortin wants a common corporate service delivery model and standard across DRDC to support the One Agency concept.  It should be noted that Corporate Services branch has also been reduced and cannot continue to deliver the same service.  We require looking at common, effective and efficient processes in service delivery.  Mylene Ouellet (DGSTCS) has been touring organizations to assess the current service and developing plans to develop a common approach.

· John Donohue requested a confirmation on the number of Corporate Services staff available to support the NCR organizations.  DGSTCS to provide. 

· Dr. Fortin reiterated that the Shared Services concept is expanding in the Public Service.  HR and IE staff will be integrated under ADM (HR-Civ) and ADM (IE) in the future in order to provide further efficiency and effectiveness in DND.

DGs Transition:

· Dr. Fortin confirms that transition has happened on April 1, 2013.  A bit challenging, but it works at the operational level.  Program formulation still needs to be worked at. DGST Programs are leaders of portfolio and more discussion will occur in the next few weeks.

· Ross Graham confirms that L1 clients have been pleased with the strong focus on their requirements.  Dr. Fortin also stated that DSTO in Australia shows a lot of parallels with our work.

Defense Renewal Team (DRT):

· A Transformation project led by Kevin Lindsay - ADM (Fin CS) and RAdm Smith (former CMP), supported by Mackenzie Consultant. DRDC has not been targeted; we are well ahead of Transformation effort.  Focus is on cost saving and process efficiencies.  National Managers Committee to support DRT.  

Central repository UMCC/LMCC minutes:

· Phil Furlan informs that a Shared Point site on DRENet is available for employees to access information.

· Dr. Fortin wants to address the DRENet / DWAN issue; he wishes to bring the current seven (7) intranets into a single one in order to allow staff to have a single site to find information from all organizations.  He wishes also to mirror all DRENet elements on DWAN.  Our L1 clients need to have access to all our information.  Discussion with SSC needs to occur.

HR Delegation / grievance level:

· DGSTCO has designated Section Heads and Centre Directors as Level 1 and 2 grievance reviewers.  Although the option to raise second level to DGSTCO would have ensured commonality between centres, the decentralization at the centre level will allow resolving the issue at the lowest level.  DGSTCO will assess during the one year trial period. 

DRENet reset:

· Dr. Fortin confirms that the reset has been completed.  This reset needed completion before addressing issues with DWAN.  There will be a Protected B enclave on DRENet that will be available in the September/October timeframe.

· Dr. Fortin reconfirmed that PER/CPRR are not to be done on DRENet until the enclave is available.
Roll-out of new publication categories/templates:

· Dr. Fortin stated that Pierre Lavoie has been touring and consulting the Centres on the development of a common standard for publication & collecting information.  Consultation will include discussion on reducing the publication categories and having a common tool/software.  In regards to the PER, both categories would be accepted through the transition period.

· John Donohue asked how this will impact the 2015 categories; Dr. Fortin invited John to ask Pierre during the centre visit.

Status of pre-CG, documents in CANDID:

· Question was raised by Matt McLeod.  John Donahue will find out what agreement Matt was referring to

· Eric Fournier mentioned that DRDKIM has asked the Centres to go back to January 2011 (review one more year back) to review all the documents produced.  This is putting considerable pressure on the Centres
Limited distribution:

· Dr. Fortin stated that Pierre Lavoie is trying to establish standard limited distribution list. Ross Graham mentioned that this is not necessarily desirable but everything that we do on the web is either Protected A or B.

· John Donahue asked that once it is labeled not for distribution, how can we know which elements could be presented at a conference, for example.  Dr. Fortin stated that the current trend is for government to be open.  A discussion ensued on how we can be part of open government and not compromise national interest.  Dr. Fortin invited all to continue this conversation with the publication group led by Pierre Lavoie.
Security clearances:

· Phil Furlan stated that DS are normally hired with the clearance required for their work; however, regardless of the security clearance level requested, a Level III field investigation is conducted on each DS due to the nature of work that they perform.  They do not automatically get a Level III clearance.  Once the field investigation is completed, their Level II clearance is approved as originally requested.  This normal practice has been going on for years and no change in policy is expected.   


	DGSTCS



	6. DRDC HR Transformation


	· Phil Furlan stated that the HR Team is developing an HR Transformation Action Plan in order to address efficiency and commonality in HR Services and Programs delivery.


	

	7. Round Table
	· June Winger stated that the TC bargaining has come to a halt, so a strike may be possible.  She wants to know if managers are being informed and trained and are ESA employees being informed?   Louise Perron gave an update on strike planning.  We are awaiting from the bargaining agents the approved ESA list.  Also HR advisors and managers are being trained on strike planning.  Management has been directed to refresh their contingency plans. 

· Guy Vézina, as Chair of the S&T Programs Committee (STPC), mentions that progress is positive and will provide clarify on program formulation.  Also, the quality of engagement with client is good.

· John Donohue: in regards to the RE, we are doing good progress on the pay back letters; clarification/adjustment to the deadline for severance pay has been clarified.  On the issue of controlled goods publication process, there may be some impacts on other centres.

· Todd Faulkner mentioned that the Atlantic EG development program has been paused and he wants to know if we are looking to include EL into the same program.  Phil Furlan reaffirms that the EG program needs to be applied to DRDC nationally.  Work has been completed; next step is to have the program approved by HR-Civ before going forward. EL developmental program will be looked at at a later date.

· Todd Faulkner stated that contractors are coming on site and he knows that some are former employees.  He wanted clarification on where do we stand on this issue.  Dr. Fortin reaffirmed that if the intent was to divest in some work, that we should not use contractor to continue this work. Dr. Fortin invited Todd to submit cases of misuse and abuse to local LMCC and raise them to the UMCC if they are not resolved. Dr. Fortin also informs the membership that there is a TBC policy limiting to $10K the hiring of former public servants. For the MDA consultant company, we have no control on who they hire

· Independence Recourse Mechanism: Dr. Fortin discussed the matter with HR-Civ in the last week and has requested the DM endorsement to accept the mechanism in place for science-based agency and departments.  Looking to implement at the next cycle. 
	

	8. Closing remarks - next meeting


	Dr. Fortin thanked every one for their participation and commitment. Next meeting to be held late November or early December 2013.  Any topics are welcome and are to be addressed to DSTHR.
	All 


These Minutes are approved unanimously on this _________ day of the month of _______________ 2013.

Dr. Marc Fortin, Co-Chair



Mr. Todd Faulkner, Co-Chair
ANNEX B:
6007-20 (Div HRBM)


November 2013 

Distribution List
SUMMARY OF DISCUSSION – 3RD CANADIAN DIVISION 

3 CDN DIV) MANAGEMENT RELATIONS COMMITTEE - 17 JUNE 2013

(Secretarial Note: Names for Land Forces Western Area and 1 Area Support Group have been updated respectively to 3rd Canadian Division and 3rd Canadian Division Support Group in accordance with Army nomenclature change effective 11 July 2013.)

Chairpersons 

Col D.A. Macaulay 

Commander 3rd Canadian Division Support Group   

(Comd 3 CDSG)   

Mr. Randy Walker

Vice-President Union of National Defence 

Employees Manitoba/Saskatchewan Region 

(VP UNDE MB/SK)

Members

Mrs. June Winger

Vice-President Union of National Defence Employees



Alberta and the North (VP AB/and the North)

Mr. Edmund Karl 

International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers



(IBEW) Representative (by phone) 

Ms. Colleen McCubbing

3rd Canadian Division Human Resource 

(and recording secretary) 

Business Manager (3rd Cdn Div HRBM)

Ex-officio Members

Ms. Susan Schellenberg

Manager Human Resources Client Services Prairies 
Ms. Rebecca Moorhead 
Labour Relations Officer 
Civilian Human Resource Service Centre (Prairies)

In Attendance 
LCol M.A. Connolly 
3 CDSG Chief Personnel Support Services 

Maj T.D. Sherstan 
3 CDSG Personnel Services Officer

Absent 

Ms Carmen Payne 

Professional Institute of the Public Service of 



Canada (PIPSC) Steward

COMD’S OPENING REMARKS

1. Comd 3 CDSG welcomed all members and attendees to the meeting. He advised that he had been appointed Comd one month prior to the meeting, and during his tenure as COS LFWA HQ he had become familiar with a number of issues affecting the civilian component. He stressed the importance of labour-management consultation and committed to holding semi-annual meetings. 

AREA UPDATE/OVERVIEW 

2. Col Macaulay provided an update/overview of 3 CDN DIV.  He explained that the present Commander, Brigadier-General (BGen) Juneau, replaced BGen Wynnyk who was promoted to Major-General and posted to Ottawa. He noted that the deployment of soldiers on domestic operations (southern Alberta floods), and training soldiers for deployment to Afghanistan on Task Force 2-13 and 1-14 have contributed to the high operational tempo. He added that Transformation initiatives, intended to realize efficiencies and ensure optimum use of resources, are ongoing.    

3. He explained that a number of changes have resulted from the ASG/ASB transformation initiative. The consolidation of CFB Edmonton, 1 ASG Headquarters and ASU Wainwright under one command authority has resulted in the elimination of one headquarters, ASUs Chilliwack and Calgary have closed, and four commanding officer positions (Chief Personnel, Chief Operations (range and training), Chief Engineer and Chief Technical Services (supply and maintenance) have been stood up to assist Comd 3 CDSG. He noted that this expansive transformation is in its initial stages and its success will be the result of good work done by lots of people. Col Macaulay emphasized that Shilo and Suffield retain their base status. 

4.
During the discussion that ensued, concerns were raised regarding the impact on the civilian component, labour-management committee structures and the grievance procedure.  Col Macaulay explained that this should be a “seamless transition” for the employees and that a communication plan would be issued. (Secretarial Note: the communications plan is still in draft and will be introduced at the next meeting). He added that LCol Connolly and the Garrison Coordinator will chair the Edmonton and Wainwright meetings respectively, and that second level grievance responsibilities will reside with the commanding officers of the Branches. In response to Mrs. Winger, he advised that hearings will be held via telephone or during visits by the commanding officers to Wainwright, Calgary and Chilliwack.  Mrs. Winger advised that union members would not be happy to have their grievances heard via telephone.   

SWE UPDATE (Including Apprenticeship Program)

5.
LCol Connolly advised that FY 13/14 SWE funding for 3 CDN DIV is $53M, including 800K of incremental funding. He added that $1.2M is held at the Army HQ to offset the estimated $1.2M WFA costs and $1.34M is held at the Area HQ for CSS (996K) and Infrastructure ($400K).  Ms McCubbing added that 3 CDN DIV received $1.16M of Apprenticeship Program funding. In response to a query from Ms Winger, LCol Connolly stated that SWE funds are not be used for training. (Secretarial note; O&M funding is used for civilian training and courses, and each unit is to set aside some money for it.) 

AGENDA ITEMS SUBMITTED BY UNION REPS 

6.
 Workforce adjustment - in response to Mr. Walker’s comment that UNDE anticipates more WFA, Col Macaulay advised that he is not presently tracking any further cuts in 3 Cdn Div.

7.
ADM IE Consolidation - Comd 3 CDSG stated that the Plan to consolidate infrastructure management will proceed. He added that townhalls were being held at Edmonton, Wainwright, and Shilo, however the implementation date is unknown. Mr. Walker added that he had been involved in national level discussions, and the intent is for Firefighters to remain with Bases. He requested this become a standing agenda item. 

8.
Col Macaulay confirmed that the transfer of Dundurn to 3 Cdn Div would not occur.

9.
Suffield Base Travel Policy - Comd 3 CDSG stated that travel will occur in accordance with the TB Travel directive. Bases will be advised accordingly.  (Secretarial Note: Bases were advised).

10. Vacancy Management Reports - Mrs. Winger requested copies of the reports that she stated had management had previously provided to union reps at Yellowknife and Alberta locations.  Susan Schellenberg will follow up. (Secretarial Note: Susan Schellenberg advised that these reports are not provided at either the National UMCC or the National UMCC HR Sub-Committee and should not be provided by managers to union reps at the locations noted above.) 

11.
Vacant Positions Available for Staffing - in response to Mr. Walker’s inquiry, LCol Connolly stated that he did not have a definite number and cautioned that there are vacant positions that lack funding. Col Macaulay said that he anticipates the new organizational structure will provide a better understanding of the resources. 

12.
Use of DND Vehicles by SSC employees - Mr. Karl inquired as to whether employees whose positions were transferred to Shared Services Canada should be driving DND vehicles.  (Secretarial Note:  The transferring of assets is still being coordinated at a higher level. In the interim SSU(W) personnel can continue to operate DND vehicles as long as employees are suitably qualified.)

EMPLOYEE ASSISTANCE PROGRAM (EAP)

13. Ms McCubbing advised that the “3 Cdn Div” committee has dwindled from seventeen (17) practitioners to ten (10). The National EAP office is aware that referral agent and chairperson training is urgently required to fill the vacancies.  She reminded the committee that employees, as of January 2012, can utilize the complementary Health Canada Program. Ms McCubbing will follow up regarding statistics and EAP practitioners providing assistance to their peers outside normal working hours. Mr. Walker requested EAP become a standing agenda item.  

ROUND TABLE 

14.
Pay In Arrears - in response to an inquiry from Mr. Karl, Ms Schellenberg advised that this is related to Pay Modernization. Further information will be provided as it is received.  

CLOSING REMARKS

15.
Comd 3 CDSG noted the commitment to follow up on the Travel Policy at Suffield, EAP and vacancy management reports. In addition, EAP and ADM IE Consolidation will become standing agenda items. He thanked everyone for participating in the valuable discussion and re-iterated his intent to hold semi-annual meetings. 

NEXT MEETING 

16.
The co-chairs agreed that the next meeting will be held on 14 January 2014.

Approved/Not Approved

D.A. Macaulay 

Colonel

Co-Chairperson

Comd 3 CDSG 

Approved/Not Approved

R.E. Walker

Co-Chairperson

VP UNDE MB/SK Region
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